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NEWSLETTER: SEPTEMBER 2001

PO Box 52071, Dorandia,

 South Africa 0188 

Telephone/Fax: 012-5460403 Cellular:0828531068

Email: ncmp@freemail.absa.co.za
Web: http://ncmp.tripod.com/ncmp/
FIRST NEWSLETTER

This is the first newsletter of the National Cheetah Management Program. The objective of this newsletter is to keep all interested parties informed about projects and actions that the NCMP is involved in. The NCMP newsletter will be a quarterly publication and will be sent to all current members as well as interested parties that register at the NCMP office.

BACKGROUND INFO:
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The NCMP was brought into life approximately two years ago after farmers in the Thabazimbi district approached De Wildt Cheetah and Wildlife Centre for a solution to their cheetah problems. All relevant role players including organised Agriculture, Provincial Authorities, National Authorities, NGO’s such as EWT, Hoedspruit Breeding Centre fro Endangered Species and De Wildt Cheetah and Wildlife Centre were present at the meeting. Other role-players such as PHASA, Safari Club International and Academic Institutions also became involved in the project.

An action plan for the management of free roaming cheetah was drafted and submitted to the authorities for approval.

The NCMP is a private initiative working for the conservation of the wild cheetah in South Africa.

APPOINTMENT OF FULL TIME MANAGER.

On the 1st of August 2001,  Deon Cilliers was appointed by the De Wildt Cheetah and Wildlife Trust as full time manager for the De Wildt Wild Cheetah Management Program and to act as full time coordinator for the NCMP. 

Deon Cilliers previously worked as Chief Nature Conservator at the Northern Province Environmental Authority as Problem Animal Control officer and thus has all the necessary skills to assist landowners requiring assistance with problem cheetah. Deon also has a post graduate degree in Nature Conservation from the Technicon Pretoria and has in the past done research on the baboon and vervet monkey populations in the Northern Province. Deon will certainly be a great asset to the NCMP.

MAZDA WILDLIFE FUND.

The Mazda Wildlife Fund has made a Mazda 2500 Turbo Diesel 4x4 available to Deon Cilliers for the execution of his duties. This vehicle is a valuable donation, as the day-to-day functioning of the NCMP requires a lot of travelling throughout the range of the cheetah in South Africa.

The official handing over of the vehicle took place on 10th September 2001 at the De Wildt Cheetah and Wildlife Centre.

GLOBAL CHEETAH ACTION PLAN WORKSHOP.

Various members of the NCMP committee attended a Global Cheetah Action Plan Workshop under the auspices of CBSG SA.

Ann van Dyk,  Vanessa Bouwer,  Alan Strachan and Prof Henk Berchinger attended on behalf of De Wildt; Deon Cilliers attended on behalf of the Cheetah Management Program while Thys de Wet attended on behalf of Cheetah Rescue, a project of the Hoedspruit Breeding Centre for Endangered Species.  Dr Gerhard Verdoorn and Dr Gus Mills attended on behalf of the EWT. 

53 delegates from 11 countries including researchers, field staff as well as captive breeders attended the workshop in order to develop a Global Conservation Action Plan for the Cheetah. 

Various aspects including veterinary aspects, genetic health, environmental education, research and the conservation of cheetah outside of protected areas were discussed in detail and actions plans were developed that will be conglomerated into one Global Cheetah Action Plan.

Deon Cilliers and Vanessa Bouwer were placed on the steering committee that will ensure the implementation of the Global Cheetah Action Plan within the next five years.

“CHEETAH RESCUE”.

 The Hoedspruit Breeding Centre for Endangered Species is a major role-player in the NCMP and has also appointed  Thys De Wet to assist landowners in the Lowveld area of the Northern Province with short-term solutions to the cheetah “problem”. This branch of the Hoedspruit Centre for the Breeding of of Endangered Species is known as “Cheetah Rescue”

NCMP COMPENSATION SCHEME

The NCMP has established a compensation scheme aimed at compensating farmers for live caught problem cheetah. An amount of R5000-00 per cheetah is paid to the farmer. This step should have the effect that farmers rather capture problem cheetah as to shooting them on sight. The captured cheetahs are made available to approved relocation areas as free roaming individuals for an amount of R10000-00 per individual.

Funds generated in this manner is paid into the De Wildt/Hoedspruit Wild Cheetah Fund and utilized for research and conservation projects aimed at the survival of the wild cheetah in its natural habitat. The funds are also utilized for education to farmers regarding the management of problem cheetah on farmlands

CHEETAH CAPTURE BY LANDOWNERS.

The NCMP does not see the removal of cheetah from farmlands as a long-term solution to the “cheetah problem” experienced by landowners in certain areas of South Africa.

The NCMP does acknowledge the fact that certain individual cheetah that have become a problem animal has to be removed from time to time and will assist landowners in doing this. This assistance will mainly be focussed on training and education into various capture methods.

The physical capture of the cheetah is the onus of the landowner who has to apply for the necessary permits from the relevant Provincial Authority.

Experienced has proven that cheetah undergo major stress when captured in cages and the following should be taken in consideration by landowners when a cheetah has been captured:

(copied from CCF Namibia newsletter: Vol.15)

Care of trapped cheetahs: 

· Leave in a well-shaded, isolated place. Do not bring them to the farmstead, this familiarises them with people and often livestock, which could alter natural avoidance behaviour if released again.

· Adequate shade and water must be provided at all times. It is a common misconception that cheetahs do not need water! During the rainy season adequate shelter should also be provided to protect trapped animals from bad weather. 

· Before moving a trapped cheetah from the trap site, it should be established whether the cheetah is in fact alone. It is recommended that if the cheetah is part of a male coalition or has dependent cubs, that these are also trapped, and the whole group moved. Setting a second trap alongside the trapped cheetah should result in the rest of the family members being caught. Merely keeping a cheetah in a trap to lure. other cheetahs is unethical and not as  successful as widely believed. 

· It must be stressed that setting a second trap should only be done when the cat is part of a known group and only for a limited number of days, so the health of the trapped cheetah is not jeopardised. Cheetahs kept in trap cages for extended periods suffer a rapid deterioration in health from self-inflicted physical trauma during attempts to escape, and liver damage caused by high stress. 

· Trap cage maintenance is essential to prevent unnecessary injuries due to rusty metal plates or deteriorating wire. 

NUMBER OF CHEETAH HANDLED BY THE NCMP SINCE ITS ESTABLISHMENT

Adult males: 10

Adult females0

Cubs:7

Number of farmers compensated.  5

Adult cheetah relocated to:

2 adults –Shamwari Game Reserve (Eastern Cape)

1 adult – Moholoholo Mountain Retreat – (Northern Province)

2 adults – Swaziland

2 adults – to go to Shambala (Northern Province).

1 adult – died (bad condition)

Two adult males are still being kept at Hoedspruit Breeding Centre for Endangered Species until a suitable relocation area can be obtained. A suitable area in the Eastern Cape is under investigation.
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THE MISSION OF THE NATIONAL CHEETAH MANAGEMENT PROGRAM (NCMP):

To ensure the long term survival of the wild cheetah and its ecosystems through the implementation of a National Management Plan by means of integrated conservation programs, research and education.
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